
Thornlea Secondary School 

 
8075 Bayview Ave., Thornhill L3T 4N4​ ​  ​  
Phone:   (905) 889-9696, (647) 795-7692                                Bi-Weekly  E-Bulletin​                                 March 7, 2025 

 

            IMPORTANT DATES    

Mar  
10-14 

March Break 
School Closed 

Mar 24 Interim Reports 
e-distribution 

Mar 27 MOBYSS on-site 

 
 
 
 

SCHOOL COUNCIL 
Meeting Time:  7:00 p.m. 
Meeting Location: Library 
(across from the main 
office) 
Meeting Dates: 
 
Monday April 7, 2025 

SCHOOL email: 
thornlea.ss@yrdsb.ca 
 
ATTENDANCE email:     
thornleass.attendance@yrdsb.ca 
 
CONTACT/TELEPHONE CHANGE: 
thornlea.ss@yrdsb.ca 
 
 
 
 
YRDSB LINKS: 
18+ Student Consent Form 

SchoolCash Online 

What is De-Streaming 

YRDSB Guide to the School Year 

 

THORNLEA NEWS 
 

REPORTING STUDENT ABSENCES 
Our main office is here to help you regarding student absences. Here  are a few 
notes:  
Edsby does not support absence reporting for high school students. 
 
To report a student's absence, parents or guardians can either email 
thornleass.attendance@yrdsb.ca or call 905-889-9696.  

 
Email:                                                      Email: 

Thornleass.attendance@yrdsb.ca          Thornlea.ss@yrdsb.ca 

When sending an email or leaving a message, please provide the following details: 

1)            Student Name (First & Last name) 
2)            Student # 
3)            Current Grade 
4)            Absent date and/or period 
5)            Reason 

ANTICIPATED ABSENCE FORM 

If your student will be absent 5 days or more, please come to the office to obtain 
the anticipated absence form. It must be completed by their teachers then signed 
by the parent.  This form needs to be returned to the office BEFORE their absence. 
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STUDENT MEDICAL FORMS: 
Anaphylaxis Health Care Plan 
Asthma Health Care Plan 
Diabetes Health Care Plan 
Epilepsy Health Care Plan 
Self Administration of 
Medication 
 
 
USEFUL LINKS: 
Thornlea Calendar 

Thornlea Instagram 

Thornlea Website 

York Region Public Health 

 

Mental Health 
Resources 

 

 

 

TO SHOP:  See link below 

Thornlea Merchandise 

BUS OR SCHOOL CANCELLATIONS 

With winter weather here, we want to share some important reminders for 
families. 

When an inclement weather or extreme cold day is declared, school 
transportation (including buses and taxis) is canceled in the morning and 
afternoon. Schools will remain open. If you drive your child to school, or your child 
takes alternate transportation, you must make arrangements for your child to get 
home at the end of the day. Please call the school if your child will not be 
attending school on those days. Students will not be penalized for missing school 
on these days. 

There may be rare instances when emergency winter events occur and we need to 
close all schools and Board locations. Please take the time to make plans in the 
event of an emergency school closure. 

Information about transportation cancellations and Board closures will be shared 
through local media, Board  and school websites and on X@YRDSB. 

Our process for extreme cold, inclement weather and emergency weather days is 
outlined in the Board’s Severe Weather policy. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

It’s time to Pre-Order your Yearbook for this 2024-2025 School Year!​
The Thornlea S.S. Yearbook is a hardcover color book of memories for the current 
school year!​
It includes student photos, sports teams, student activities/events, and staff 
photos. 

ORDER ONE TODAY  so that you may remember the wonderful memories 
created here at Thornlea Secondary School. 
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CLASSROOM CONNECTION 

Black History Month at TLEA  

On Friday, February 28th the Thornlea Caribbean African Student Association 
(CASA) hosted a powerful Black History Month assembly for the entire student 
body. Our amazing student leaders from CASA created an educational video, 
shared poetry, and music as part of the impactful event. CASA President, Eden 
Foster, ended the assembly with this enduring message: "Let’s make it our mission 
to honor black history not only in February but every day. Let’s continue to learn, 
respect, and empower one another at Thornlea today."  
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Ramadan at Thornlea 

 

The Muslim Student Association (MSA) was created with the goal of creating a 
welcoming space for Muslim students to express and celebrate their identities at 
Thornlea. The MSA has worked to foster a sense of community with the hopes of 
hosting events and collaborating with other clubs in the school. We were able to 
host our first ever lunchtime event to teach peers and staff about the significance 
of Ramadan, which commenced on the evening of Friday, February 28th. Another 
accomplishment has been Thornlea's accommodation of students for the Dhuhr 
prayer time, in which a dedicated prayer and reflection room is offered to students 
as a safe and quiet place to connect with their faith. With the goal for the Club to 
grow, the MSA hopes to continue promoting understanding, build stronger 
interfaith relationships, and offer even more resources to support all students at 
Thornlea! 

           Principal                                                           ​ ​ ​       Vice-Principals 

 Patrick Belmonte  patrick.belmonte@yrdsb.ca            ​ ​       Victoria Johnson-Lee victoria.johnson-lee@yrdsb.ca (A-L) 
                                                                       ​ ​ ​       Jacqui Sandercock jacqueline.sandercock@yrdsb.ca (M-Z) 

mailto:patrick.belmonte@yrdsb.ca
mailto:victoria.johnson-lee@yrdsb.ca
mailto:jacqueline.sandercock@yrdsb.ca


Thornlea Secondary School 

 
8075 Bayview Ave., Thornhill L3T 4N4​ ​  ​  
Phone:   (905) 889-9696, (647) 795-7692                                Bi-Weekly  E-Bulletin​                                 March 7, 2025 

 

 

Computer Science Competitions!  

"Congratulations to our Computer Science 

students who competed at the NRGHacks 2025 

hackathon event at the Aurora Public Library 

Tuesday, February 18th (8 a.m. to 9:30 p.m.). 

This was a great event for high school 

programmers to get together to code an app, 

attend various coding workshops, and network 

with professionals and university students. 

Student creations were also judged at the end 

for prizes.  

 

Congratulations to our Computer Science 

students who took up the challenge and 

competed in the University of Waterloo 

Canadian Computing Competition on 

February 19, 2025. The Canadian Computing 

Competition (CCC) is an online contest of over 

300 000 students worldwide, reaching 

students in over 85 countries, designed for 

students with a range of programming 

experience. It provides participants with a 

challenge that helps build confidence and 

enhances their ability to understand, design, 

and implement algorithms. 
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Thornlea Concert Band News 

 

 

"On February 11th 2025, Thornlea's Junior and Senior Concert Bands attended the 

OBA Provincial Band Festival. This festival provides students with an exciting 

opportunity to perform for their peers from other schools, as well as a panel of 

judges from universities across North America. They are given a rating based on 

their performance, as well as a clinic run by one of the judges afterwards to help 

improve their musicianship skills. Based on their performances, the Junior Concert 

Band received a Gold Rating, and the Senior Concert Band received a Silver Rating! 

Both bands received invitations to the MusicFest Nationals Competition! Finally, 

there are some awards given out after the festival for standout performances, and 

this year the Junior Concert Band brought home the first award Thornlea has 

received, for Overall Outstanding Performance! Congratulations to Thornlea's 

music students!"  
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GUIDANCE NEWS 
Thornlea's Guidance Department provides a broad range of programs and services for our 
students, their parents/guardians, and the school community.  
 
Guidance counsellors address questions and concerns regarding high school program 
planning and academic success, post-secondary educational alternatives and career 
choices.  

Students are assigned a counsellor according to their surname.    

Here is a list of guidance counsellors and the surname alphabet they service. 
 

 
Students can book an appointment with their counsellor on Teach Assist. If they 

are experiencing difficulty with the process, they can come by the Guidance office 

for support. 

Upcoming Events: 

By March 19 = students will have an opportunity to review the courses they  

                         selected for next year. An email will be sent to students’ school  

                         gapps email that will provide the process for making changes to  

                         their course selection  

April 24 = OUAC transmission will include semester 2 mid-term marks 

April 25 = OCAS transmission will include semester 2 mid-term marks 
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https://www.schoolcashonline.com/ 
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Please login to see the many more programs that are offered:  vaughan.ca/InclusiveRec 

Inclusion Spring Recreation Programs! 
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Zonta (Central York, District 4 ) 

Zonta Young Women in Leadership Award Applications Available 

Applications for the 2025 Zonta Young Women in Leadership Award are now available from the 
Zonta Central York, District 4  by contacting: zontacentralyork@gmail.com 

The goal of the Zonta Young Women in Leadership Award is to encourage young women to 
participate in leadership positions by recognizing a young woman’s commitment to the volunteer 
sector, evidence of volunteer leadership achievements and dedication to building a better world for 
women in girls.  

Applicants are asked to reflect on their voluntary commitment to their school and to their 
community and the problems limiting the empowerment of women in their own country and 
worldwide. The Zonta Young Women in Leadership Award looks to the young women of today to be 
the leaders of tomorrow.  

Applications are due to: zontacentralyork@gmail.com   by Wednesday, March 19, 2025.  Applicants 
aged 16-19 on 1st April each year, studying at a secondary school, college or university in a Zonta 
district, or who are studying elsewhere but are citizens of a Zonta country at the time of 
application, are eligible to apply.  
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